
Calendar 
 

Saturday 

JOAD 
9 am and 10:30 am 

 

LEAGUES 

Sunday 

Paper spots 

3:00 pm 

 

Tuesday 3D 

7:00 pm 
 

Wednesday  

Open Range 

 

Thursday 3D 

7:00 pm 

 
UPCOMING 

EVENTS 

 

Budget Meeting  

December 20, 2017 
6:00 pm 

 

Membership 

Appreciation  

Banquet 

January 6, 2018 
5:00 pm 

Next Board 

Meeting 
January 8, 2018 

7:00 pm 

 

  December 2017 

 

 

        
 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 

Minutes 12-11-2017 

 

Attendance: Greg Wooden, Connie Crandall, Michell Wilson, Kent Ketterling, 

Gavin Steele, Lora Ketterling, Myron Reed, Michael Bean, Tim Zacharias, 

Kayla Ketterling, David Hays, Mike Lancaster, Mac Wilson 

 

Treasurers report, Motion to accept Mac second Greg. 

 

The budget meeting has been moved to Wednesday Dec 20 at 6:00pm 

 

New Business:  

 

Mac would like to see us advertise our shoots; Bow Hunter weekend and the 

triple crown on refrigerator magnets to be distributed to other clubs in the 

area.  The High plains archery club in Laramie is also interested in listing their 

shoots on the magnet and sharing a portion of the cost. 

 

David Hays would like to inventory the targets Wednesday December 13 at 

6:30 pm. 

 

Lora Ketterling advised the club that a new grill is in order since the one the 

club has is not in good working order. This was discovered while attempting to 

cook burgers and dogs for lunch after the Trad shoot. 

 

Michael Bean would like to move the Sunday shoot up league back to a week 

night due to low attendance on Sunday. The discussion was tabled until the 

Membership appreciation meeting in January. 

 

Ideas on increasing the rate of volunteerism of the membership were also 

discussed. Work nights need to be fun and not feel like a second job and just 

trying to be more friendly and welcoming to new members were a couple 

ideas that were tossed around. The annual Membership Appreciation meeting 

is coming up January 6, 2018 at 5:00 pm. If you have ideas or suggestions we 

would like to hear them at the membership appreciation meeting. 

 

Meeting adjourns 7:59 motion made by Tim, Second by David.  



The new sign to the range is up and looks great. That will be nice since it is getting 

dark earlier now; the sign is reflective and very bright. The club would like to 

extend a big thank you to Joshua Jordan of Big Tree Landscaping, Inc. for helping 

out with this project. The use of his Bobcat saved much time and a lot of wear and 

tear on Dan’s back. 

We still have tickets available for the African Safari raffle $20.00 each or 6 for 

$100.  Contact any board member if you are interested. Drawing will be held on 

January 6, 2018 at the membership appreciation meeting. 

Nomination sheets for 2018 Board Members and Officers are posted on the Club 

bulletin board.  If you are interested, or want to nominate someone, for an Officer 

or Board Member please add your/their name to the sheet.  New Officers and 

Board Members will be voted on at the Membership Meeting on January 6,2018. 

The Tuesday night and Thursday night 3D fun leagues are in full swing. That is a 

great time to get ready for the first leg of Triple Crown coming up January 20 and 

21, 2018. We will be awarding a Gist buckle for the top shooter in each class (must 

shoot in each leg of the Triple Crown to be eligible). 

The CFA is having a design contest for the 2018 Bow Hunter weekend T-shirts. 

Winning design will be awarded $25. Submit design ideas to Greg Wooden at 

Secretary@cheyennefieldarchers.com. 

Without volunteers, the events the CFA puts on each year, month or week would 

not happen.  If you are interested in volunteering a few hours to help with the 

Triple Crown, Bow Hunter weekend, the scholarship committee, setting up for the 

Membership appreciation meeting or any other event CFA puts on or helps with 

during the year contact Michael Bean at mbean@cheyennefieldarchers.com. 
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2018 Shoot Dates 

Triple Crown 

There will only be 3 lines per weekend this year. 

 

January 20 & 21, 2018 9am and 1pm on Saturday -- 10am on Sunday 

February 17 & 18, 2018 9am and 1pm on Saturday -- 10am on Sunday 

March 17 & 18, 2018 9am and 1pm on Saturday -- 10am on Sunday 

 

Trad Shoot/Swap Meet/Lunch 

May 12, 2018   9am 

December 1, 2018 9am 

 

Scholarship Shoots 

All proceeds from these two nights will go to the scholarship fund 

January 16, 2018 7:00 pm  

January 18, 2018 7:00 pm 

 

Scholarship Steak Dinner 

April 14, 2018 Silent Auction 4:30; Dinner 6:00 pm –  

RSVP to cfasecretary@hotmail.com 

 

Carp shoot 

June 10, 2018 (Tentative) 

 

Vegas Shoot 

January 14, 2018 10am 

 

The Las Vegas Shoot NFAA (Las Vegas, Nevada) 

February 9 – 11, 2018 

 

Blue Face Paper Shoots 

February 25, 2018 10am 

March 11, 2018 10am 



 

3D leagues 

Tuesday’s (Tim, Dan, Mac, Greg or Al) 7:00 pm 

Thursday’s (Tim, Dan, Mac, Greg or Al) 7:00 pm 

 

Shoot up Spot league 

Sunday’s (Michael Bean) 3:00 pm (Subject to change after January 6, 2018) 

 

RMAA 

July 15, 2018 

 

Laramie 

Indoor May 19, 2018 

Outdoor July 21 & 22, 2018 
 



Cheyenne Field Archers 

 

 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     

President 

Mac Wilson 

 

Vice President 

Danny Simonson 

 
Secretary 

Greg Wooden 

 

Treasurer  

Connie Crandall 

 

Next Board Meeting  

January 6, 2017 

5:00pm 

 

Board Members   

Dan Conrad 

Kent Ketterling 

Chad Whaley 

Tim Zacharias 

David Hays 

 

 Alternates   

Jared Schinzel 

Michelle Wilson 

Butch Rupert 

 

 

 
 
                              
 P.O. Box 20790 
 Cheyenne, WY  82007 
                                     

 

233 Members 
 


